School of Law Faculty Meeting January 13, 1984 Conference Room, Noon

Present: Bowler, Desiderio, Ellis, J., Ellis, W., Flickinger, Fink, Hall, Hart,

Hermann, Hernandez, Johnson, MacPherson, Martinez, Norwood, Occhialino, Ragsdale, Romero, Scales, Schwartz, Simson, Stelzner, Taylor, Teitelbaum,

Utton, Winograd.

Minutes of the November 28, 1983 faculty meeting were accepted as written.

Dean Desiderio reminded the faculty of interviews with Cheryl Block during the week of 16 January and asked that faculty members sign-up for interview times.

Readmission petitions from Beatrice Garduno and Darlan ("Rusty") Gathings were considered by the faculty present. Professors Willis Ellis (Chair, Readmissions Committee) and Leo Romero (Chair, Committee on Status of Students) provided summaries of the discussion and considerations given the two petitioners by the joint meeting of the two committees. The Readmissions Committee recommended readmission of Ms. Garduno for the Spring 1983/84 Semester on the condition that she enroll for twelve hours and not become involved in outside activity that might interfere with her law studies. This recommendation as a formal motion carried. The Readmissions Committee also recommended readmission of Mr. Gathings in the Fall Semester 1984/85. After considerable discussion Mr. Gathings' petition for readmission, either immediately or for the Fall 1984/85, was rejected. The faculty expressed its concern with Mr. Gathings writing abilities and suggested that he be advised to consider taking an undergraduate writing skills course along the lines of English 102. They also suggested he obtain additional, updated letters of recommendation from the District Attorney's office before again petitioning for readmission.

The meeting adjourned at 1 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Faculty Secretary